CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

January 26, 2015

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, January 26, 2015, at        6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, and Ross Gwynn.  Others present include Superintendent Dr. M. Brock Womble, Dr. Sammy Shields, Nicole McGhee, Carol Boaz, Shannon Dennison, Nelson Showalter, Andrew Tyrrell, Sheena Sigmon, Latisha Hightower, Ruth Miller, Nicole Lancaster, Logan Slade, William S. Slade, Jerry Hatchett, Melanie Ando, Shannon Gammon, Teresa Crumpton, Benny Crumpton, Amanda Denny, Brandon Murphy, Herman Joubert, Carolyn Thomas, Jean Gibson, Paul Gibson, and Board Attorney Ron Bradsher.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  (Note:  Others may have been present but did not sign the roster).  Betty Sartin was absent.
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed followed by the pledge of allegiance led by Bartlett Yancey High School student McKenzie Miller.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson, to approve the minutes of the January 12, 2015, board meeting as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Ross Gwynn moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dr. Womble recognized members of the All Metro Team.  Those students included:


Volleyball


Logan Slade, 1st Team


McKenzie Miller, 2nd Team


Amanda Denny, Honorable Mention


Football


Hunter Gussler, HM Special Team


Malcolm Gwynn, HM RB (not in attendance)

Dr. Womble also shared that January is Board of Education Appreciation Month and several tables were set up with thank you cards from students within the school system along with a gift table for board recognition from all of the schools, school nurses and the superintendent’s office.  Dr. Womble thanked board members for their dedication and for what they do for Caswell County Schools.

I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Jeff Johnson with Alley, Williams, Carmen & King presented drawings to the board for renovations to Bartlett Yancey High School and Oakwood Elementary.  An additional drawing with ideas for the softball field was shared with the board.  Mr. Johnson reviewed a rough draft time scale of what is anticipated once the board is ready to proceed noting that the initial process may take up to four months for Oakwood and six months for the high school.  Upon comments and discussion, the board agreed to discuss these items further at a work session to be scheduled in the near future.

A lawn care proposal was presented by Dr. Womble and discussion followed.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Mel Battle to table this item until the work session for further discussion before approval is made.   The motion carried unanimously.
III.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Consent Agenda
Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the consent agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

a. Fundraising Request – Oakwood PTSO to sell cookie dough (Jan. 28 – Feb. 13, 2015)

2. School Improvement Plans - Elementary
All elementary principals were in attendance to share information on their School Improvement Plans.  Mrs. Shannon Gammon from South Elementary presented the plan for South Elementary followed by Mr. Andrew Tyrrell, North Elementary.  David Scott presented plan for Oakwood Elementary and Nicole Lancaster, Stoney Creek Elementary concluded the presentations.  All plans included literacy as a main focus and shared innovative plans to increase student reading levels.  Math was also high on the priority list for all elementary schools.  South Elementary has implemented a literacy night, North Elementary has a reading library, Oakwood's strategies include a literature circle and all schools are focusing on increasing parent participation.  Stoney Creek has achieved great success with Science Friday's and is currently looking at additional avenues to add to the robotics components.  Media acceleration and enhancements are being made at all elementary levels.  These are just some of the highlights that were shared with the Board.  Upon conclusion, Board Chair June Dailey thanked all principals for their accomplishments and leadership within the school system.  
Dr. Womble shared that his plans are to work with the elementary schools to add built in objectives and offer some consistency within the plans noting Mrs. Carol Boaz is assisting with this goal.  Dr. Womble stated that all principals are doing an excellent job.  
Upon no further questions, Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve school improvement plans for all elementary schools.  The motion carried unanimously.

3. Resolution – Linwood Wyatt 
Chairman  Dailey read aloud the resolution for Linwood Wyatt who recently passed away.  Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the resolution for Linwood Wyatt.  The motion carried unanimously.

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Linwood O. Wyatt


WHEREAS, Linwood O. Wyatt was born on October 22, 1933, and formerly resided at 214 Gatewood Road, Providence, NC, 27315, at the time of his death on December 20, 2014, and

WHEREAS, Linwood Wyatt was of the Baptist faith and was a faithful and loving husband for 60 years to Barbara Smith Wyatt who survives.  Linwood was a loving brother and friend and his family’s welfare was his major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Linwood Wyatt enjoyed life and treasured the time with his family and friends.  He enjoyed listening to gospel music, riding motorcycles for over 50 years and spending time with his wife; and

WHEREAS, Linwood Wyatt worked diligently for Caswell County School System serving in the Maintenance Department from 1969 until his retirement in 1994 and will be remembered for his pleasant demeanor and hard work ethic; and 

WHEREAS, Linwood Wyatt will be remembered by his Community and Board of Education for his leadership and his commitment to education; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Linwood Wyatt and expresses its sympathy to his family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 26th day of January 2015.

June B. Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

Donna R. Hudson





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.





Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. M. Brock Womble, Superintendent

4. Youth Haven Services, Inc. 
Dr. Womble shared updates with the board concerning Youth Haven and stated that Mr. Showalter has investigated other agencies that are comparable.  Upon review, the decision is to move forward with Youth Haven per the Board Attorney’s advisement.  The second component meets the needs of the students and Youth Haven is the closest to our community.  

Lengthy discussion took place with concerns to the memorandum of agreement.  Upon response from the board attorney, Mel Battle moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to table this item until further discussion and advisement from the board attorney in closed session.  The motion carried unanimously.

IV.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES
· Dr. Womble reviewed information on Background Investigation Bureau status.
· Dr. Womble stated he is working on a timeline regarding athletic facility upgrades to share with the board soon.

V.
REPORTS
Kim Mims, Child Nutrition Director gave a brief report on the status of the Child Nutrition department.  Mrs. Mims shared information regarding the recent addition of CEP (Community Eligibility Provision) showing an increase in meal participation.  In the month of November 2014, participation in the school breakfast and school lunch program increased from the previous year.  Breakfast increased by 3252 student meals from SY 2013-14.  Lunch increased by 793 student meals from the SY 2013-14.  As a result of participation in the CEP, during the month of November the CEP Group:  Oakwood, Stoney Creek, North and South Elementary all experienced significant student meal participation increases!  Mrs. Mims also stated that this is a new bid year and new bids and renewals will be coming before the board in the spring.  
VI.
CLOSED SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel after a five-minute break.   Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to return to open session.  Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Brock Womble recommended approval of the personnel as presented.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve personnel as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Employment
	

	Maintenance Dept. (Central Office)
	James Totten – Custodian – Eff. 1/27/15 (Replaces Donald Fields)

	Oakwood
	

	
	Andae Sexton – Outside Tutor – Eff. 1/27/15

	
	

	Resignation
	

	North Elementary
	Tim Paschal – Sub. Bus Driver @ North (only)

	
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Emily Hill – Teacher/Alt. Prog. – Eff. 1/23/15

	
	Hope Thompson – Teacher – Eff. 1/21/15

	Leave Request
	

	Oakwood Elementary
	Sandy Hatchett – Teacher Asst. – Eff. 1/16/15 – 2/5/15

	
	


IX.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Dr. Womble shared that his recent trip to Washington, DC was informative.
· Spelling Bee = February 16, 2015 @ 7:00 p.m.(Inclement weather date = February 18, 2015)
· A work session was scheduled for February 9, 2015 beginning at 4:00 p.m.  Items for discussion include:  construction, lawn care, school board policies, and certified pay scale.
· A letter of recognition was signed for Miss Becky who is retiring from Gunn Memorial Library.  It was shared that she has been a tremendous asset for the young children of Caswell County and will be greatly missed.
X.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· Mel Battle expressed concerns with the school calendar specifically with the makeup days noting what occurred after the inclement weather and the schedule for children.  Was not sure if the correct decision was made by designating the makeup day so far in advance.

XI.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:25 p.m., Gladys Garland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,  February 9, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Dr. M. Brock Womble
                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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